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This newsletter provides business, financial, and tax information to clients and friends of our firm. This general information should not be acted 

upon without first determining its application to your specific situation. For further details on any article, please contact us at 513.868.8600. 

 

 

Tax Deadlines 
 

Wednesday, April 15, is the deadline for filing certain returns and taking certain tax-related 
actions. Here are the major deadlines. 

 

 Filing 2014 income tax returns for individuals. If you cannot file your return by 
this deadline, be sure to file an extension request by April 15. The automatic 
extension (you don't need to explain to the IRS why you need more time) gives 
you until October 15, 2015, to file your return. An extension does not, generally, 
give you more time to pay taxes you still owe. To avoid penalty and interest 
charges, taxes must be paid by April 15. 

 

 Filing 2014 partnership returns for calendar-year partnerships. 

 

 Filing 2014 income tax returns for calendar-year trusts and estates. 

 

 Filing 2014 annual gift tax returns. 

 

 Making 2014 IRA contributions. 

 

 Paying the first quarterly installment of 2015 individual estimated tax. 

 

 Amending 2011 individual tax returns (unless the 2011 return had a filing 
extension). 

 

 Original filing of 2011 individual income tax return to claim a refund of taxes. 
Some taxpayers have tax refunds due them for prior years, and unless a return is 
filed to claim the refund by the three-year statute of limitations, the refund is lost 
forever. 

 

 

 

Check the tax issues in family loans 
 
Lending to family members probably dates back to the invention of money. The IRS entered the mix a 

great deal later, but it now looms large in the equation. Tax problems can arise when you first lend 

money, as you're being repaid, or if you're not repaid. The issues usually involve imputed income, gift 

tax, or bad debts. 
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o Imputed income. Imputed income is revenue presumed earned but neither recognized nor 

received by the alleged recipient. The IRS may impute interest on a loan at the 

"applicable federal rate" (AFR) when a lower rate (or no interest) is charged. The agency 

then assesses tax on the excess of the imputed interest over the amount required by the 

terms of the loan. 

 

o Gift tax issue. When the IRS imputes phantom interest, it also creates phantom taxable 

gifts. The imputed interest is treated as though the borrower actually paid it to the lender, 

whereupon the lender returned it to the borrower as a gift. Since the lender 

"constructively received" the additional interest, he or she owes income tax on it. Since 

the lender then presumably gave the interest back to the borrower, he or she also owes 

gift tax on it, unless an exclusion or credit applies. 

 

o Bad debt deduction. Normally, a loan that goes bad is deductible, either against ordinary 

income (if made for a business purpose) or as a short-term capital loss. However, when 

the defaulting party is related, the IRS may demand clear and convincing evidence that 

the original loan was not actually a gift. Once a loan is recharacterized as a gift, no bad 

debt deduction will be allowed if the loan isn't repaid, and the lender also may owe gift 

tax on the principal unless an exclusion or credit applies. 

 

Interest need not be charged and will not be imputed on a family loan of $10,000 or less unless the loan 

directly relates to purchasing or carrying income-producing assets. Without a written document imposing 

interest at the applicable federal rate (AFR) or higher, the loan probably will be considered a gift and thus 

will not be deductible if not repaid. 

 

Interest will be imputed on a family loan over $10,000 if the stated rate is below the AFR. However, 

unless the principal exceeds $100,000, imputed interest will be limited to the borrower's annual net 

investment income, and no interest will be imputed if that income is $1,000 or less. 

 

Obviously, lending to relatives can create unintended tax consequences. You should always have a 

written loan agreement on family loans to document the transaction for the IRS. Please contact us for 

guidance before you make any family loans. 
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To grow or not to grow? That's a business question 
 

To grow or not to grow is a decision most successful small businesses face at some point. There can 

be opportunity and profit in growth, but there can be perils and risks as well. What should you as a 

business owner consider when you are faced with this important decision? 

 

BENEFITS. First, analyze the potential benefits of expanding your business. 

 

o The business can often achieve attractive economies of scale from increased buying 

power and operational efficiency. This can often reduce your cost structure and 

improve your margins. Growing your margins at a faster rate than your sales growth 

can achieve remarkable financial results. 

 

o Growing organizations can often attract more skilled employees who prefer larger 

organizations with more opportunities for promotion and development. 

 

o Growing organizations generally have a greater opportunity to go public. 

 

RISKS. Next, take a look at the risks your business faces if you expand operations. 

 

o Larger organizations typically require more elaborate systems and tend to be less 

personal than smaller companies. As it grows, the business will probably have a more 

rigid management structure. 

 

o Increased complexity can result as operational issues tend to expand faster than 

anticipated. Operating remote locations can be very challenging. 

 

o Loss of control may be a consequence of expanded operations. Growing companies 

face significant integration changes, and developing capable managers can be 

difficult. 

 

For help in analyzing your company's situation, please talk to us. We can help you weigh the benefits and 

risks of expanding your business. 

 

IRS Audit Taxpayer Bill of Rights 

Internal Revenue Service audit. Those words would strike fear into the heart of any taxpayer, but 

did you know that the IRS has adopted a Taxpayer Bill of Rights that spells out the rules 

protecting people and businesses in any dealings with the Service? The 10 provisions include the 

right to challenge a position and be heard, to appeal an IRS decision in an independent forum and 

to pay no more than the correct amount of tax. 

 

http://www.irs.gov/Taxpayer-Bill-of-Rights
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You also have the right to retain representation. Remember that we can represent you before the 

IRS any time you need help sorting through a tax-related problem. Not only can we help you 

navigate complicated tax rules—and ensure that you’re complying with them—we can also 

accompany you to meetings with IRS representatives or contact them directly to sort through any 

issues. Be sure to contact us with all your tax questions and concerns.  

 
 
 
 
 

Portal News & Tips 
 
Here at Stephenson and Warner we take great care with your sensitive information.  We have been 
using “The Portal”, our secure file sharing system, to share documents with you for years.  This year we 
will be offering an electronic pdf copy of your tax return instead of a paper copy for those that choose 
that method of delivery.  Please let us know if you prefer this method.  We remain committed to 
keeping your personal and company information private and safe and choose not to email a copy of 
your tax return to you or a third party.  
 
 
Common Questions: 
 

 Do you need to be set up on the portal? 
o Call the office. We will need a current email address and can get you set-up for the 

upcoming tax season in under 10 minutes.  
 

 How long will the information be available on the portal? 
o All files placed on the portal are available for download for 6 months. Please download 

and save in a secure location for your records.  
 

 How will I know if I have documents available for downloading? 
o You will be sent an email with a link each time that we upload a document for you. If 

you need to access the information but do not have the link from the email, please visit 
our website and click on the right hand corner for the log-in screen.   

 
 What kind of information can I use this for? 

o You can share any and all information here.  Sensitive documents, such as, W-2’s, 1099s, 
K-1s and investment papers are wonderful uses for the portal.  
 

 I can’t see everything that has been uploaded? 
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o Please visit our website at stephensonwarnercpas.com and use the dark blue “Client 
Log-In” button located at the top right of the screen.  This will allow you to view all 
folders and documents that are on the portal.   
 
 
 

Do you have additional questions about the portal?   
Email me at: thughett@stephensonwarnercpas.com.   

We might even use them in our “Portal News & Tips” edition next month! 

mailto:thughett@stephensonwarnercpas.com

